

26 August 2025

Principal's Pen

Kia ora Parents

Week 7 is upon us and the sun has been shining more than we have been used to so things are looking up weather wise.

This week is a busy week at school with Daffodil Day on Friday. Daffodil Day is our one big fundraiser for the year with all proceeds going to the Cancer Society. We are in the top few schools across the country for money donated to Cancer Society. It is a very dearly held fundraiser for our school in the memory of staff and family who have passed away after being diagnosed with cancer, most recently we farewelled the lovely Clare Powell after she passed away following a courageous battle with cancer in December 2020. Children across the school put so much effort into the day with the Tūī and Kererū teams having their concert in the hall at 12pm and the Tōtara and Kauri teams holding their stalls and games in the afternoon. Please come along and support your children, but also the Cancer Society. Keep an eye on Hero for timings for the day. We are excited to have our next-door neighbours from Northcote Kindy joining us for the Tūī/Kererū concert this year also.

Last week the Tōtara and Kauri teams held the school Cross Country at the Harvey Wright Park in Birkenhead. It was a great day weather wise and another successful event led by Vicki Treanor. Thursday next week is the inter school Cross Country event and we wish our place getters who will represent NPS all the best for that event.

On Tuesday next week Northcote Intermediate staff Phil Muir (Principal) and Ange Teague (Deputy Principal) will be holding a parent Q&A session in our school staffroom from 6pm. Please come along and have a listen and ask any questions that you may have for them. It is a great way to get to know them and hear about the cool things happening at NIS.

As you will know voting for board candidates closes on 10 September, so please make sure you cast your vote by then.

Holiday Property Projects

During the term break we are hoping to have some more holiday work completed. The Tōtara block walkway is up for a re-roof, along with the walkway roof for Room 21 & 22 on the field. The swimming pool changing rooms are also up for roof replacement, but we are delaying this until the Christmas period when the DGSS crew close for three weeks. This way they are not disrupted with their bookings. Some electrical upgrades are also being undertaken and remaining non-LED lighting is being replaced.

| _ | | | |
|----|-----|-----|---|
| 10 | 1/0 | cal | _ |
| 17 | ĸ 🗀 | (: | _ |
| | | | |

Kind regards

Andy Brown

Upcoming Dates

Upcoming dates are published on the homepage of the school website and on the Calendar section in Hero.

Term 3 2025

- Friday 29 August Daffodil Day
- Thursday 4 September Whole school assembly led by Kauri team 10.30am
- Thursday 4 September Interschool Cross Country Year 4 6
- Thursday 18 September Whole school assembly 10.30am
- Friday 19 September Last day of term 3

School news

Scholastic Book Orders



Scholastic book orders will close on Friday 29 August. You can place your order online directly with Scholastic or return the completed form to the office. Payment can be made by eftpos or cash.

Community News











